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May 31, 2023 

 
Dear Primrose Parents/Guardians: 
 
 
We wanted to provide a final update with regards to the newly constructed well. The well 
has been reconnected to the school and has been working well.  We have had no water 
issues since its connection on May 8, 2023.     
 
In line with the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks recommendation, the 
additional water samples passed and can be used for food preparation or 
consumption.  While we were awaiting water samples, we had turned off water supply to 
food prep sinks and water fountains.   
 
Drinking water dispensers continue to be available throughout the school.  We are still 
scheduled to install point-of-use reverse osmosis systems at water fountains and two 
kitchen sinks.  This additional work will happen over the summer.   
 
The water tanker and portable toilets are scheduled to be picked up by the end of this 
week. 
 
I personally would like to thank the team from Facilities Services, Ms. Millsap, Ms. 
Hopkins, Primrose staff and the entire Primrose community for your patience and support 
as we worked to ensure a consistent, safe and sustainable water source for the school.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
 
 
Belal Taha 
Superintendent of Education 
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